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There have some reports that DCS Compact Power Supply Fuse F3 can blow open with nearby lightning strikes.

While there is no damage to the power supply when this occurs, the blown fuse removes +5V from the power bus.

It is recommended that all dealers maintain a supply of 3 Amp Slow Blow fuses for this application.  

Some power supplies may be received with the fast acting fuses that are to sensitive and tend to blow.  

When inspecting or replacing fuse F3, observe the following precautions:

· Remove power from the system by first turning off the power supply and then unplugging the power supply cable from the a/c source (wall outlet, ups, etc.)

· Carefully back the power supply out of the KSU.

· Carefully remove fuse F3 located near the top of the power supply and replace with a new 3Amp Slow Blow.

· Plug the power supply back into the KSU, re-connect the power supply cable and turn the power supply on.

If there are any questions regarding the above procedure, contact Samsung Technical Support at (800)737-7008.


